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Greetings to all members of our local union,
I hope that you have all enjoyed a wonderful

summer with your family and friends. As we
swiftly approach the fall season, I wanted to pro-
vide some updates on upcoming events and activ-
ities within our union.

Firstly, I am pleased to announce that our retirees’ meetings will resume,
starting in September. The local 1112 retirees’ meetings will be held at The

Embassy on the first Monday of
every month at 10:00 a.m. Addi-
tionally, our local union meetings
will resume on the third Tuesday
and third Thursday of every
month at 4:30 pm.

I am excited to share that we
recently hosted an event at the
hall in collaboration with the NE
Ohio Worker Center. This event
aimed to educate high school stu-
dents in the valley about the im-
portance of unions, their rights as
union workers, and the process of
organizing a union. It was a great
opportunity to engage with the
community and empower the
next generation of workers.

Furthermore, we have part-
nered with the Warren Family
Mission for their back-to-school

President’s Report 
George Goranitis 

Visit us at www.uaw1112.com

program. Together, we were able to
provide 400 backpacks filled with
school supplies to families in need.
It is truly heartwarming to see the
impact of our contributions on the
children who are grateful and ex-
cited to receive these supplies. I
extend my heartfelt thanks to all
who attended and supported this
initiative.

In September, our local commit-
tees will be entering a float at the
Lordstown Apple Festival, show-
casing our unity and commitment
to our community. I want to ex-
press my deep appreciation to each

and every one of you for your dedication and support. Together, we are
growing stronger every day, and it is this unity that will enable us to over-
come any challenges we may face.

As we navigate the evolving
landscape of the labor movement,
let us remain focused, positive, and
united. Our strength lies in stand-
ing together in solidarity, and I am
proud to serve alongside all the
brothers and sisters in our local
union.

Thank you for your continued
support and commitment to our
shared goals. Let's continue to
stand strong and work towards a
brighter future for all. 

In Solidarity,
George P. Goranitis
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Be Informed! Attend 
Your Membership Meetings.

Hello Brothers and Sisters,   
I hope everyone had a good summer and that

you were able to connect with family and friends
during the past few months. 

Mary Ola has been busy getting speakers to
come to our upcoming meetings. She always gets

people to present topics that many retirees are interested in. Thank you for
going above and beyond for our membership! 

Speaking of our meetings, they will be held at The Embassy Banquet
Center again this year. The address is 5030 Youngstown-Poland Rd,
Youngstown OH 44514. The doors will open at 10:00 a.m. with the meeting
starting at 11:00a.m. following lunch served at the conclusion of the meeting.
The dates are September 8th, October 6th, November 3rd, March 2nd, April
6th, and May 4th. Please try to attend meetings because you will get all the
important information. 

Our Christmas dinner/dance will be held on December 7th at The Embassy
Banquet Center. Doors will open at 5:00p.m. and dinner will be served at
6:00p.m. The DJ will play from 5:00p.m. to 9:00p.m. We will raffle off the
poinsettias near the end of the night by using your ticket stubs. Tickets will
remain at the same price as last year at $20.00 per person with reserved tables
available. Money must be turned in when reservations are made. 

Randy Kline and Mitchell Hall recently attended Walter and May Educa-
tion Center (Black Lake) for a weeklong seminar for Chaplaincy. Both have
said it was a very informative week. 

Our long-time secretary Diane Franklin has recently retired. Thank you
for the job well done and welcome to the retirement side of life! 

In closing, I hope to see many of you at our monthly meetings. 
In Solidarity 
John Gordon

Retirees’ Chairman 
John Gordon

Hello Retirees, 
Pray you have had a wonderful summer. Fall

is almost here and time for our September meet-
ing. 

We had no retirees attend Black Lake in July this year, but our officers
will be attending the Retiree Council Meetings September 14 – 16 at
Sawmill Creek Resort in Huron, Ohio. We will be reporting back in Octo-
ber.  I have new speakers scheduled for our fall meetings which I hope you
will enjoy. 

September 8, 2025, we will have a representative from UAW President
Shawn Fain’s office. Neonations Pharmacy Services will be giving flu,
pneumonia and any new COVID shots. Our healthcare providers will also
be attending. 

October 6. 2025 we will tentatively have a speaker on Social Security
and all healthcare providers. NEO Pharmacy Services will be giving flu,
pneumonia and any new COVID shots.

November 3, 2025, Our UAW Trust will be attending to inform us of
any changes in our 2026 Benefits. We will have Franklin Healthcare so you
can order your stockings or any items you may need. Our healthcare
providers Blue Cross – Blue Shield, United Healthcare, Optum Rx, Delta
Dental and Davis Vision will be attending. Optical Solutions, American Fi-
nancial and someone from the Veterans and CAP will attend every meeting. 

December 7, 2025, will be our Christmas Dinner Dance at the Embassy
Banquet Center. Tickets will be on sale for $ 20.00 a person at our October
and November meetings plus at the Union Hall. We are hoping for a good
attendance. 

I would like to invite all retirees new and old to attend our meetings and
our Christmas Dinner Dance. They are your meetings also. Thank you and
I hope to see everyone at our Monday September 8,2025 meeting. The
meetings are held at the Embassy Banquet Center 5030 Youngstown-
Poland Rd Youngstown, Ohio 44514

God Bless You All
Sisterly Mary Ola Stemple

Retiree Vice 
Chairperson 

Mary Ola Stemple

UAW Local 1112 App Log In



Dear Brothers and Sisters,
First, I would like to extend my heartfelt con-

gratulations to Diane Franklin on her retirement
after an incredible 54 years of service at the hall.
That’s truly a remarkable milestone. I’m confident
Diane will enjoy her retirement, spending quality

time with her grandchildren and golfing. Thank you, Diane, for everything
you have done for Local 1112.

We have held several different elections over the last several months to
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Beginning Balance 657,600.62
Income:
Dues - Regular (Private Sector) 133,252.43
Dues - Public Sector w/ Right to Strike 1,019.47
Dues - Retired Workers @ 35% 9,076.20
ASSOCIATE DUES (RETIREES) 72.00
Commissions - Gas Well Royalties 85.93
Dividends - Credit Union CD 8,204.62
Raffle Proceeds 140.00
Rents - Building Office and Property 100.00
Rents - Refundable Deposits 50.00
Sales - Raffle Tickets 1,545.00
Transfer Between Funds 0.00
REFUND POSTAGE 1,911.00
Refund - Promotional Items 
(Clips Magnets etc) 100.00
Income total 155,556.65
expense:
Wages (Officers) 2,000.00
Wages (Clerical) 6,017.76
Lost Time (Officers) 5,848.34
Lost Time Overtime @ 1.5x (Officers) 6,033.55
Lost Time (Others) 21,095.13
Lost Time Overtime @ 1.5x (Others) 6,252.43
Others- Non-Tax Travel Per Diem Etc 1,766.39
Holiday (Clerical) 226.32
Vacation (Clerical) 6,300.36
Severance (Clerical) 15,238.08
Refreshments Reimbursement 299.99
SUPPLY REIMBURSEMENT 914.88
Federal Taxes -11,472.31
FICA -4,291.29
MECA -1,003.62
City Tax -34.72

OH. Tax -1,829.57
717 CU 0.00
OPEIU Dues -141.70
UDues Others 0.00
WACHOVIA 0.00
REFUND REFUNDABLE DEPOSIT 50.00
Federal Income Taxes (941) Forward 12,164.66
FICA-Employee OASDI and HI Forward 5,652.14
State Income Taxes Forward 1,203.18
City Income Taxes Forward 25.10
Dental/Medical/Vision Ins Forward 129.35
Group Life Insurance Forward 437.10
Union Dues Forward 70.85
FICA Employer OASDI and HI (941) 5,652.14
Unemployment Taxes Federal (940) 375.37
Unemployment Taxes State 4,713.06
Workers Compension Insurance 115.00
Pension Allocations 1,579.63
Building Supplies 109.52
Janitorial Services 2,400.00
Maintenance and Repairs 900.00
Rental of Alarm System 440.11
Taxes (Real Estate-Property) 5,963.89
Utilities (Building Ownership) 1,492.05
Furniture & Equip-Leases & Rentals 263.30
Internet Service (Access Fees) 177.30
Per Capita Taxes - International 81,835.97
Per Capita Taxes - CAP Councils 3,253.84
Postage 896.43
Registration/Conference/Tuition Fees 1,358.00
Subscriptions - Cable TV 85.70
Supplies - Office 292.69
Technical and Support Fees 4,812.60
Telephone 225.64
Travel-Direct Pd Airline Hotel Tr Agency 

9,713.48

expense total 199,608.12
total 613,549.15
Beginning Balance 657,600.62
Income 155,556.65
expenses -199,608.12
Difference -44,051.47
Balance 613,549.15

Fund Balance
General Fund $ 201,535.83
Education Committee Fund $ 1,088.32
Recreation Committee Fund $ 8,044.32
Chaplaincy Committee Fund $ 950.00
1112 RETD. Fund (Penny Fund) $ 3,603.36
1714 - RETD. Fund (Penny Fund) $ 0.00
1112 RETD. Fund W/CD (Total) $ 280,815.04
1714 - RETD. CHAP. W/CD (Total) 

$ 193,361.59
Union Label Committee $ 0.00
New Member Orientation Fund $ 0.00
Organizing Committee $ 0.00
Building Fund $-81,074.27
Consumer Affairs Committee Fund $ 0.00
Civil Rights Committee Fund $ 1,795.00
Community Service Committee Fund

$1,933.42
Veterans Committee Fund $ 746.54
Womens Committee Fund $ 750.00
Total of All Funds $ 613,549.15

Allocation of Assets
Actual Bank Balance 235,494.73
Cash On hand 0.00
Seven Seventeen CU - 1714 Retiree 
CD #479040-1000 $ 166,436.46
Seven Seventeen CU - 1112 Retiree 
CD #479040-1002 $ 211,617.96
total Cash Assets $ 613,549.15

Financial Report
July 2025

Financial Secretary’s Report
John E. Johnson 

fill the unexpired positions of two committee person and a Vice President.
We are pleased to welcome the newly elected members and command them
on their dedication and willingness to serve our members. I also want to ex-
tend a sincere thank you to all who participated in the voting process. Your
involvement is essential in shaping our leadership and making local deci-
sions that matter.

From a financial standpoint, we are standing strong and remain in good
standing with our finances. I hope everyone has had or is having a great
summer. Personally, I’m looking forward to fall - summer’s heat is not my
favorite, but fall is a season I truly appreciate.

Thank you all for your service and dedication to the UAW Local 1112.
In Solidarity,
John “JJ” Johnson



Hello Brothers and Sisters of Local 1112. 
Every time I sit down to write a report or an

article for the position of Recording Secretary, I
am left wondering what to write about. Maybe I
should just say I have kept a record of all our

meetings.  That’s simple right? But I have learned much more than that. The
minutes are a record of all the decisions that have been made in our Execu-
tive Board, By-Laws, and our membership meetings. All those minutes are
kept on file in the Recording Secretaries office.  So, to our younger members
who may not know, you are welcome to ask to see those minutes any time
you would like. Just come into the Union Hall and I will gladly show you
the minutes and answer any questions that you might have.  It is your right
as a union member to see the minutes. Maintaining accurate and complete
records of all appeals and any trials is of great importance. These records
ensure accountability, provide clarity in future reference, and preserve the
integrity of our processes. 

I hope everyone had a safe and enjoyable summer, with time to relax,
enjoy the weather, and perhaps share a vacation with family and friends. As
for myself, being safe was not in the cards this summer.  We sometimes joke
and laugh at the commercials where they tell someone to stay off the ladders,
or leave it to the professional, well I happened to be on a ladder in the spring
with no help or anyone in sight to only have the ladder slid from under me.
This has resulted into me fracturing my heal bone.  The surgeon that put that
plate and rod into my foot told me that the heal is one of the hardest bones
to break in the human body. Unfortunately, it takes roughly 12 weeks or
longer to heel. So as that being said my plans for the summer were messed
up.  I hope that this can be a lesson for all my union brothers and sisters, if
you are going to go up on a ladder please make sure you are using the proper
ladder and have someone there to help assist; or just leave it to the profes-
sionals. What I would really like to say is thank you so very much to all my
local 1112 brothers and sisters that helped me out during this past 12 weeks,
from lending me a knee scooter so that I could get around better, to holding
a door for me or giving me a ride, all of you have been very kind. This just
proves even more that we are just like family! 

In Solidarity, 
Dave Benner

Hello Brothers and Sisters,
First, a huge thank you to everyone who con-

tributed to our recent pet supply drive and back to
school supply drive. Your generosity makes a real
difference in our community, and we appreciate
your support.

As summer winds down, the Community Service Committee is already
busy planning for the fall and winter. We're gearing up for our float in the
Lordstown Apple Festival Parade and getting ready to launch our new Pantry
to help members in need. We will be accepting non-perishable food items,
and we'd be grateful for any donations you can spare.

We're also looking ahead to our first Angel Tree Christmas event, which
provides gifts for kids in Trumbull, Mahoning, and Columbiana counties.

Your dedication to helping others is truly inspiring. Thank you for your
continued support!

In Solidarity,
Nathan Elser

See Here • page 5

Support Your Union!

Be Informed! Attend Your
Membership Meetings.

Recording Sec. Report
Dave Benner

Vice President Report
Nathan Elser
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Brothers and Sisters,
By the time you read this, our membership

meetings should be starting up. We have a good
list of speakers line up. If you know of anyone
who would be an interesting speaking please let

us know and we will check them out. Believe it or not but we also have
Christmas dinner tickets on sale, if you never attended one of these dinners,
you don’t know what you’re missing. It’s a time to relax and end the year
with a bang. Can you believe that we are talking about the end of the year
already? I know one thing getting old isn’t for the weak. It seems ever since
I retired the days just blend together. It seems like yesterday I was looking
forward to spring. I do know the older I get the worse I hate the cold, around
September I’m sick of winter. One thing about winter is that they say you
should check up on senior citizens to make sure they are ok, I do that, I call
around one or two in the morning to check on them. The funny thing about
that is they are two or three years younger than me, go figure.

On the political end we have our endorsements for November election,
mostly for Mahoning & Trumbull, Columbiana didn’t respond. I know we
always say this is an important election, but this election deals with your
roads, electric and water issues. We are looking at Mayors, Councilpersons
and Judges, for the Townships we are looking at Trustees; these are your
neighbors and friends. The other thing I would like to talk about is the BIG
BILL that was passed by Washington, this bill sucks, and you know nothing
goes into effect until after the mid-terms election, so they don’t hurt their
re-election. After this election we go right into the Governor race, which is
already heating up. It never ends.

In closing I hope to see you at the membership meeting. I will leave you
with this little bit of information. How did doctors come to the conclusion
that exercise prolongs life? Something to ponder, “ The rabbit is always
jumping but it lives for around 2 years and the turtle that doesn’t exercise at
all, lives over 200 years”. So, rest, chill, eat, drink and enjoy life.    See you
down the road

Michael A. Aurili, Retirees Recording Secretary
NEO-CAP Vice-President

Retiree Recording Sec.
Michael A. Aurilio

UAW Local 1112 Retired 
Workers’ Chapter executive

Board Meeting Minutes 
05/21/2025
Call to order by Chairperson John
Gordon 
Pledge to the Flag
Moment of Silence 
Invocation: Brother Mitchell Hall
Memorial Report: by John Gordon 
Thomas Repaskey, Dennis Sirko,
Milton D. Gaskill, Crayton W. Lee
Jr, Michael A. Donnaurnmo,
Theodore Washington, George C.
Williams. 
Roll Call: J. Gordon, M. Stemple,
M. DeOerio, B. Hall and M. Hall 
excuse: M. Aurilio & B. Aurilio 
Accept previous membership min-
utes from May 2025. 
Motion: M. DeOerio 2nd: M. Stem-
ple To accept. (Carried) 
Communication:
Discussion on the Christmas party
for E-Board. Jackie Gordon check-
ing with Chop House and Mary Ola
Stemple checking with the Embassy
for membership party. 
Top 4 offices conferences in the
week of July 13, 2025.
Report of Officers and Guest: 
J. Gordon, Retirees’ Chairperson N/A
M. Stemple, Retirees’ Vice-Chair-
person 
WEX Card look for a large white en-
velope, extra help up to 600 dollars
per family. Activate the card covers

for co-payment, glasses, dental 
SS reimbursement goes back to first
of year save receipts bench for Dar-
win Cooper. 
M. DeOrio, Financial Secretary 
Discussed financial report 
May 1 2025= $272,536.16 
Income- $4,034.20
Expense- $ 6, 703.92
Difference- $2,669.72
Balance- $ 269,866.44
Financial Report: 
Motion: M. Stemple 2nd: M. DeOrio
To accept financial report. (Carried)
M. hall, Retirees’ Chaplain
Helping with the Vice President
election happening on June 16,
2025, from 5 a.m. to 5 p.m.
J. Devlin
Sending welcome letters  to the 19
members who just retired to invite
them to the membership meetings. 
All files for retirees are now in Mike
Aurilio’s Office. 
New editor for the “See Here” 
First of June welcome new mem-
bers. 
Check the “See Here” about updat-
ing your personal information
No meetings from June through Au-
gust 2025.  August 20, 2025, will be
the Local 1112 Retirees’ Chapter
picnic at the union hall. 
Motion: J. Gordon 2nd: M. Stemple
Meeting to adjourn. (Carried)
Marilyn Moore, 
Fill in Recording Secretary
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Retirees Life 
Insurance Reduction 

Basic life insurance reduces by 2% per month at the age of 65 & 1
month. It reduces for 25 months…

At the age of 67 & 1-Month Basic Life Insurance is reduced to ultimate
amount. Call MetLife at 1-888-543-3461 to see what your basic amount is. 

Retiree’s Change of Address:
Retiree’s address changes should be made at the following three (3)

locations: 
1. Call Karrie at the Union Hall 330-538-2213 xt  or email 

ksmith@uaw1112.org 
If you send an email be sure to put Change of Address in the subject

line. This will change it for your See Here Newspaper and Solidarity Mag-
azine . 
2. Call the Retiree Health UAW Medical Trust 1-866-637-75550

Diane
Franklin
Retires

Congratulations to
UAW Local 1112 Secretary Diane Franklin
who retired June 25, 2025. Diane was our ded-
icated secretary for 54 years

Wishing Diane the best in retirement. Keep
hitting the ball down the fairway Diane. 

Thank you Karrie Smith who is our new sec-
retary, for decorating Diane’s office and mak-
ing Diane’s last day exciting. 

Co-Editor
Jim Devlin

President Darwin Cooper’s Bench of honor
President Darwin Cooper’s Bench of Honor was dedicated on Wednesday

August 20, 2025. The bench was donated by the UAW Local 1112 Election
Committee to honor Brother Darwin Cooper’s dedication to Local 1112. 

Darwin served as President of the Retirees of Local 1112 and President
of 717 Credit Union. He was instrumental in building UAW Local 1112, and
by his retirement in 2007, "Coop" had served in many roles including union
rep, Sargeant at Arms, Vice President and President. President Darwin
Cooper led the E-board during the closure of the plant to help keep Local
1112 alive to fight another day.  Every day of his life was spent in service to
his union brothers and sisters, both in and outside the plant and the union
hall and today he has been honored. 

Written by Jim Delvin 



See Here • page 8

Mon-Fri: 9am-7pm • Sat: 9am-2pm • Sun: Closed

4350 New Road 
Austintown OH, 44515

Please mention this ad when you visit

Attention Retirees: 
You can now receive a 90-day supply at 

no-copay for maintenance meds! 
You DO NOT have to use Optum mail order 
pharmacy - you can now use your LOCAL

Wedgewood pharmacy.

Flu, Covid, Pneumo, and Shingles shots now 
available - no appointment and no charge to

you. Stop in today and get protected!
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The UAW Local 1112 veterans committee has
had a busy summer. Progress has been continuing
with our recognition wall. Phase 1 involved get-
ting branch logos designed and manufactured by
Ed Stanton. He donated his labor and some ma-

terial which lowered the cost significantly. We received the branch logos
in mid-May.  Phase 2 involved having Tiger Wrapz vinyl wrap a 4’x8’ sheet
of 11-gauge steel with an American flag. This magnetic flag was received
at the end of June and will be the center piece of the display.  The sign and
branch logos have been given to facilities maintenance. We are waiting for
them to install the display in the main entrance hallway at Ultium Cells.
Phase 3 will be the placement of dog tags for each and every veteran work-
ing at Ultium Cells. Currently we are compiling data for the tags. All hourly

and salary veterans currently work-
ing at Ultium Cells are eligible.
The veterans can submit their in-
formation through UAW1112.com
or by filling out a form in the UAW
work center. There will be a cere-
mony in the fall where veterans can
personally place their tag on the
wall. 

The veterans committee made a
show at the Juneteenth celebration.

We had a table set up in the pavilion where we raffled off a custom $300.00
meat package. The meat package was won by Rebecca Garrett, and a $50
gift card was won by Jeff Griffin. In August, out committee was invited to

Veterans Report
Alan Eggleston, Chair. 

spend a few hours at Seraphim Range LLC shooting flamethrowers. Par-
ticipants were given a short class on history and use of flamethrowers and
received a safety briefing. The 65-pound flamethrowers shoot ½ gallon a
second at 375 p.s.i. and have a range of 110 feet. There will be another
shoot scheduled for the fall. 

In mid-September we will be starting another fundraiser with proceeds
going to our veteran community. We will be facilitating the sale of stamped,
military grade, personalized dog tags. 2 for $20.00. Promotional fliers
should be out in mid-September. Our committee meets monthly at the CHC
restaurant which is located in North Jackson. You do not have to be a vet-
eran to be on this committee. We are actively searching for more members.
Please contact the union hall if you would like to join. 

Alan Eggleston, 
Veterans Chairman 

Buy American Buy Union
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As I sit here and think wow it’s already August, where has this year gone
too? The summer is almost over and feels like we didn’t get much of a sum-
mer with all that lovely rain that happened in the first half. There has been
a lot that has happened in the last couple of months. One of the biggest
events that happened was the retirement for Diane, who has been at Local
1112 for nearly 54 years! That is a great achievement to stay at one job for
that many years! She was the backbone, the neck and what most people said
was the boss of Local 1112. She knew everything that was going on and de-
veloped great friendships down the road. With the ten months being along
her side and learning some of the ins
and outs of the union I can say she
was the brain here. Now that she has
retired she can finally enjoy going
golfing every single day or seeing
her grand babies more often. I know
she will be on my speed-dial if I
ever need her advice or just pick her
brain of knowledge. I hope I can be
as great as she was. Hope to see her
on the golf course one day when I
decide to pick up some clubs, might
have to ask her for some lessons be-
fore that happens.  

Once again my name is Karrie, and I am the new secretary at Local 1112.
I am here Monday through Friday from 8:00a.m. to 4:00p.m. The only thing
I do ask from you is whether you move or change your phone number so
please give the union hall a call at 330-538-2213 with any updates. I am
happy to assist with anything retired or active members might need or at
least try to point you in the right direction. 

Wishing everyone a joyful and safe Labor Day! May your holiday be
filled with relaxation, fun, and memorable moments. Here's to celebrating
the hardworking spirit that keeps everything running smoothly. Enjoy the
rest of your summer to the fullest and make every moment magical!

Karrie Smith

Front Office Secretary
Karrie Smith

Hello, I hope everyone is doing well.  I would like to make everyone
aware that you will be getting information from the Trust on benefit high-
lights coming in 2026. So please remember to look for them and save all the
information. I will be giving you some dates that information is going to be
mailed, everyone will not get it at the same time do to mass mailing only
sends so much at one time.
• Trust Webinars, online and telephonic from Aug 4 - Aug 29. (Postcard 

invite was mailed out July 14- July 25).
• Benefits Highlights get mailed Aug 25 - Sept 5.
• ANNUAL ENROLLMENT this year will be SEPT 2 and will end Oct. 31

at 3:30 pm (if you turn 65 and want to stay on BCBS you need to call and
opt by Oct 31 3:30 pm or you will be switched to United Health Care)

• RHCC Confirmation of Coverage will be mailed Oct 15.
• RX Reminder Letter mailed out Nov 10 - Nov 21.
• Summary annual Report mailed out Nov 17 - Nov 28.
• NEW ID CARDS will be mailed out Nov 18 - Dec 12 (You will be 

getting 2 cards per person covered, 1 is for RX, the other is for medical.

These don't go into effect until the first of the year.)
As always there are good changes coming. So, make sure to keep a look

out for all this information.
REMEMBER NOT THROW AWAY your OTC and WEX cards. They

will be reloaded next year. Also remember nothing carries over on them.
The OTC the amount expires on Dec 31 at 11:59 pm. The WEX Card expires
on Dec 31 also, but you have 120 days to seek reimbursement.

I would also like to remind everyone to please check and make sure you
have updated your beneficiary on life insurance. So many forget to update
when there are life changes. Met Life number 1-888-543-3461

here are some phone numbers to keep in handy:
OtC 844-487-2770 • Wex 844-440-4300

tRUSt 866-637-7555
BENEFITS at the HALL 330-538-2213 ext. 109

I hope you all find this helpful. Have a Wonderful Day.
Sonja Woods
330-610-7511 Office
sonja.a.woods@gm.com

Benefits Report
Sonja Woods, Benefit Rep 

UNiON OWNED COMPANY!
Residential & Commercial

Driveways • Patios 
Sidewalks • Flat Work
Drainage • Excavation
Stamp work & MORE! 

North Jackson, OH 
sgconcreteandconstruction@gmail.com
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We are Ohio’s #1 Buick GMC Cadillac dealer for a reason!

Thank You! From the team at
Medina Buick GMC Cadillac

for all your hard work!
With this we will offer all GM 

Employees and Retirees 

$2,000 Trade Assistance
on any Employee & Retiree Deal!

No Questions Asked! 
You Deserve it!

Call and ask for 
Eddie Q

at 440-667-2651

All GM employees welcome.
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Retiree health Care Connect (UAW Medical trust)
(eligibility, address changes, ID cards)

1-866-637-7555

1-844-320-5021

1-888-246-7667

1-800-810-2583

1-800-482-2210

1-888-234-5164

1-800-524-0149

1-844-487-2770

1-800-489-4646

1-888-543-3461

1-877-228-3912

1-877-208-0807

1-844-394-5420

1-800-235-4646

1-800-482-7700
330-799-7711

1-313-926-5301
1-313-926-5127

1-877-524-3784

Binson’s (Diabetic Supplies)

Optum (Prescription Drug Mail Order & Retail)

OtC (Over the Counter: United health Care and
BC/BS) www.uawtrust.org/otcbenefit

GM Benefits and Services Center (Fidelity)
(Report a death and questions regarding pension)

truhearing

UAW Legal Services

UAW International Benefits Department

Vehicle Purchase Program

330-538-2213 or
330-610-7511

UAW Local 1112 Benefits 

United health Care 
(trust Medicare Advantage Plan)

Davis Vision (Client Code:  3642)
(Order member ID cards-Customer Service Info)

Delta Dental (Group 1166-5000) 
trust (COBRA 8330-8999)

MetLife
(Questions regarding life insurance)

new Directions: BC/BS
(Pre-Certification mental health/substance abuse)

Surviving Services 
(to report death of retiree/spouse)

Blue Cross Blue Shield (Blue Card Access)
(In-network Participating Providers 
when traveling)

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Michigan 
(trust traditional Insurance)

Contact numbers For
GM/UAW Reitrees

When reporting a death - please call GM Benefits and Services Center, 
Surviving Services and Retiree health Care Connect (UAW trust)

I hope everyone has a nice summer. We’ve
had some fun events at our union hall 1112 over
the summer. A summer bash was a nice turnout
for our first one. Our first car show. We have a lot
more planned before the end of the year. 

I hope everyone enjoys what left of our summer. 
Solidarity, 
Melissa Dangelo
Chair Trusteez

Trustee’s Report
Melissa Dangelo

JC ROOFiNG 
& CONSTRUCTiON LLC

Call Monday - Saturday 
No Sunday calls please

Amish Owned and Operated
We specialize in metal 

and shingle roofing
10 Year Labor Warranty

We Do Almost Anything
• ROOFING • DECKS •
• SMALL REPAIRS • 

• GARAGES • GUTTERS •
• POLE BARNS •Fully Insured • Free Estimates

1050 S. Canfield-Niles Rd. (Rt. 46) Austintown, OH 44515

(330) 799-1453 • DrDace.com

Use your
Dental

Benefits
before the
end of the

year!

Barbara Cibella, EA, Owner
4449 Mahoning Ave • Warren, Ohio 44483

Phone: 330-974-0127
Fax: 330-984-4572 • Text: 330-442-2522

barbara.cibella@gmail.com

ACCEPTiNG NEW CLiENTS

Tax Preparation • Tax Resolution Services
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Rt. 305

Rt. 
5

Elm
 R

oa
d

R
t. 46

R
t. 17

Rt. 62

800-667-1898

330-638-1010

3098 Elm Road (Rt. 5) • Cortland, OH
Open M, T, W, TH 9-9;  • Fri., Sat. 9-6 

Sunday Come Browse

View our full inventory
@ 

www.mrlowpayment.com

Mr. Low Payment

MARK
THOMAS

FORD

Contact Us Today!
• Free Wellness 

Classes
• Family Caregiver 

Support
• Homecare Waiver 

Programs
• HEAP Coordination
• Medicare Navigation
• Ombudsman Senior 

Right and Advocacy
• Volunteer 

Opportunities

William Penn Association
Since 1886

Ask Me About I.R.A.’s,
Tax Deferred Annuities 
401K Rollovers
(No Sales Charge)

Call for more information about:
IRA and 403 B Rollovers • College Planning Ideas • College Scholarships
Affordable Insurance for Adults • Review of Your Current Life Insurance

Also, For Your Children and Grandchildren $20,000 
Insurance for $25 Per Year

Alan Szabo FIC 330-482-9994 • 888-428-8452

5.5%



See Here • page 17

UAW Local 1112 Leadership Spotlight
Understanding the roles and responsibilities of Recording Secretary and

Financial Secretary.
Recording Secretary: 

It shall be the duty of the Recording Secretary to keep a correct record
of the proceedings of the Local Union, sign all orders on the treasury au-
thorized by the Local Union.
➢ Read all documents and conduct the general correspondence received

by the Local Union which does not pertain directly to the duties of 
the other officers of the Local Union and keep same on file for future 
reference.

➢ The Recording Secretary shall bring to the attention of the member-
ship of the Local Union any correspondence upon which the mem-
bership must take action.

➢ The Recording Secretary is obligated to keep on file with both the Re-
search Department of the UAW and their Regional Director, the current
version of each of the following: (1) The existing contract(s); (2) A com-
plete revised list of all classifications and rates for the workplaces cov-
ered by the contract(s); (3) Any additional information gained through 
negotiations with the respective workplace management that may be 
useful to other Local Unions in their collective bargaining.

➢ The Recording Secretary shall update this information as often as 
necessary, but must furnish a current, updated version no later than 
sixty (60) days after the ratification of any contract or supplement.

Financial Secretary: 
It shall be the duty of the Financial Secretary to receive all dues, initiation

fees, readmission fees, and all other income of the Local Union for any

fund from any source and to give official receipts for same, as provided in
this Constitution.
➢ Financial Secretaries of Local Unions having a check-off arrangement 

shall issue one (1) receipt for the check received from the company, and
otherwise use the procedure outlined above for any other income.

➢ The Financial Secretary shall write all checks drawn on the Local 
Union funds and report in writing every month at a regular meeting 
of the Local Union giving the amount of monies received and paid 
out during the previous calendar month, divided as between the var-
ious income and expenditure classifications, and the remaining bal-
ances in the fund accounts of the Local Union.

➢ Financial Secretary shall deposit all collections either with the Treas-
urer, taking a receipt therefore, or in such banks as Local Union 
Trustees may direct

➢ Financial Secretary shall by the 20th of each month, submit a monthly
per capita tax to the International Secretary-Treasurer in accordance 
with Article 16, Section 6

➢ assist the Intern. Union in seeing that all members receive the official
publication regularly when eligible, provide each member with an official
receipt for all monies paid and make available to each member a copy of 
the International Constitution and bylaws of the Local Union.

➢ Financial Secretary shall keep an inventory of all records and 
property of the Local Union, the same to contain, when possible, date
of purchase and amount paid for each article.

➢ Notify all members in arrears of the amount of their indebtedness and
turn over their books to the Trustees for audit and approval when 
called to do so.

Oscar Anderson
William Anderson
Wade Baddeley
Clifford Ball
Donald Berlin
Paul Blackburn
Roland Bodine
William Cene
Dharl Chintan
Emerson Claar

Roger Clatterbuck Sr
Rose Crank
Archie Crum
James Dailey
Joseph Domascieno
Michael Donnaurnmo
Ronald Drabiski
James Farkas
Jeremy Ferguson
Oscar Fletcher

Glenn Ford
Robert Fowler
Milton Gaskel
Fred Gavalier
Rodney Hamilton
James Hassage
Alan Hauck
Michael Hilliard
Jerry Hofmann
Crayton Lee
Dennis Magee
Robert Mahaffey
David Mayhew

James Mcginnis
Larry Mckim
Daris Metheney Jr
Willis Morrison
William Mulligan Jr
Charles Murphy
Harold Murphy Jr
David Newhouse
James Powell
Dick Puz
Thomas Repasky
Kenneth Ruby

Steven Salser
E. Santell
Eugene Shaffer
Russell Sherrill
Sirko Dennis
Harry Smith III
Chester Stamp
Anthony Stanko
Philip Starr Jr
James Stowers
Walter Strotman
Joey Swan

Harry Swearingen
Frank Swetlech
Willie Thomas
Gino Villanti
James Walker
Geraldine Walters
James Wess
Roger Westfall
Vance Wonderly Jr
Marian Young
John Yuricek
Marion Zwinski

Deceased Retirees
3/1/2025-8/15/2025

382 Niles Cortland Road • Warren, OH 44484
Phone: 330-565-4933

Email: yvonne.smith@brokerssold.com 

Yvonne Smith
Real Estate Professional

Valley Workers: Get the
service you deserve!
If you want it GONE

choose YVONNE - 
Y Choose anyone else?
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4111 Elm Rd NE, Warren, OH
800-686-SAVE

Mention this ad for 

5%  OFF
Discount!
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Hello My Brothers and Sisters,
We held a Summer Bash Picnic at our local 1112 Union Hall on June

19th.  For our first party, we had a great turn out. Our Rec Committee put a
lot of time and dedication to this party, as we had a huge waterslide, dunk
tank and a lot of incredible food and desserts. We had a giveaway of a 65”
Tv and had a raffle for a Yeti Cooler filled with gift cards and beverages.
Just seeing our fellow Union Brother and Sisters conversating even if that
was the first time they got to meet.  Events make us grow and solidify that
solidarity is upon all of us. I am hoping with more events, will create more
of our Brothers and Sisters to join and become one. So, for next year June
19th will be our Golf Outing, location will be at Knoll Run in Lowellville,
Ohio. With that being said, we are still working on some things for this year,
and we understand that this is our first year and we cannot do everything. If
we do have another event, we will make sure everyone knows about it.

Thank you,
Kami Rydarowicz, Chairperson 

Recreation Committee
Kami Rydarowaicz, Chairperson 

God needs a willing vessel
God not only meets our needs but blesses us

with more than enough to share with others. How
many other stories are waiting to be told? There
are destinies waiting to be altered, hearts waiting

to be turned, lives waiting to be transformed, inventions waiting to be cre-
ated, and buildings waiting to be designed, philosophies waiting to be
shaped, and a world desperately waiting for answers that can come only
from the God who created it. But he needs something else, he needs a will-
ing vessel. God is ready to load and fire some spiritual weapons of mass
destruction aimed at the devil's territory  but need some all-in believers who
will trust him and step out in faith you need to be ready God is waiting for
you. When saying I can't  do that, or I can't help amazingly God will give
us the strength to do what we couldn’t do on our own. Jesus turned him
about and when he saw her he said daughter be of good comfort thy faith
has made thee whole. And the woman was made whole from that hour
Matthew 9:22. 

Let us build one another up in solidarity and not tear down. Let's not get
tired of doing what is right. At just the right time we will recap a harvest of
blessing if we don't give up Galatians 6:9. It is not always easy to wait on
the Lord, but he is a right on time God. He never missed  an appointment
or was late. Now the God of patience and consolation grant you to be like
minded one toward another according to Christ Jesus. Romans 15:5

I heard a song that said don’t wait until the battle is over to shout. Shout
now that you have the victory over every problem you face in the name of
the Lord. Your feelings can be your worst adviser especially when you are
waiting on the Lord to help. We all have opinions. We all have a way that
we would like to see things work out  but don't let your opinion void your
faith in. when you let your feelings lead you, it usually ends up making you
forfeit something God had for you.  Too often what we think is moving us
forward in a moment is moving us backward, disqualifying us in the long
run not because it isn’t the right thing to do but because it is the wrong tim-
ing. But when we trust God He knows the right path for us to take. Praying
everyone for having a wonderful summer .

In Solidarity 
Mitchell Hall

Be 
Informed!

Attend
Your 

Retiree
Meetings.

Chaplaincy Committee
Mitchell Hall
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Hello Brothers and Sisters,
Hope everybody had a beautiful summer. As

you know we had multiple elections from May
through July of this year. Hats off to all those who
ran for one of those positions. I really recommend
the reason I say that is because, why sit on your

hands get involved. Congratulations to all the new elected Brothers. 
I do want to talk about something change starting at the Ballot Box. If

you don't get out and vote, don't complain. Don't talk about the election com-
mittee as we do our job with honesty and integrity period. Brother John Dav-
enport and Brother Eric Manaro will tell you. They both asked for recounts.
We provided a recount in their presence and when we counted their ballots
all over again.  Guess what  the numbers stayed the same because we run an
honest and fair election. Both brothers left the union hall Thanking the elec-
tion committee. Just know, this election committee does things by the book
that's been set for many years under the UAW and federal guidelines. We
cannot be persuaded or bullied to do anything for anyone, regardless of your
title. I encourage everyone to get out and vote as I always do start with you.
Leadership is never easy especially when people want you to bend the rules
for them. Let me tell you it gets easier and easier when they know that you're
going to do what's right and they respect you for life.

As I stated before the election Committee just want to do what's best for the
membership as a whole not one particular person. This is why we follow rules.

This is my 13th year on the election committee I must say I've never
seen such low turnout inside the plant. When it comes to voting period. Es-
pecially when you have an executive board race. I, myself and some of the
other committee watch appointed brothers and sisters walk by and never
voted. I've never seen that either. I'm sorry I'm just used to Local 1112 being
one of the strongest locals in the UAW. I'm used to walking into a conference
with  leadership in other locals swarming around us. Because they wanted

to know how we did certain things because our leadership was impeccable
and strong  the knowledge was off the chain. That's because we got involved
and I'm encouraging you to do the same as you know the more you will
grow. Sometimes you may not like what people say but take the meat and
throw the bone away. Trust me it's going to help you in the long run.
I would like to personally thank each and every person on the election com-
mittee past and  present. When I tell you this Team rocks! I see we are com-
ing together like a family and that's what I'm used to a big UAW family. 
This election committee has run elections for a local 1714 executive board
as well thank you for your integrity and your Readiness to serve. 

God bless each and every one of you guys and your families. Please get
involved it's for the better of not only you but the membership as a whole. 
Big Ups to Recreation committee community service great job. 
In May we were down at the state capitol lobbying. Had the pleasure of
speaking to quite a few representatives. 

In Solidarity 
Michelle Colyar 

Election Committee
Michelle Colyar, Chair
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No cash value. Expire Dec 22, 2025

No cash value. Expire Dec 22, 2025

2310 West Market St SW
Warren, Ohio 44483

330-392-7096
www.warrenspring.com

Mon-Fri 8am-4pm

In Warren
Since 1947

AVAILABLE 
SERVICES:

• King Pins
• Struts
• Tie Rods
• Ball Joints
• Heavy Duty Rebush
• Leaf Springs-Repair 

and Replace
• Coil Springs
• U-Bolts Made Here

EXCELLENCE THAT TRANSFORMS LIVES

The best time in life is when you
can relax and enjoy the good life
you have earned. At Broadway

Park, you'll find all of the amenities
you need to enjoy life to its fullest.

Amenities include: 
Dishwasher, Washer/dryer

hook-ups, Campus-wide Wifi,
Amazon Echo Dot, loaner 
laptop program, business 
center, community room, 

library, walking paths, 
fitness center, smoke-free

campus.

$441.00 - $882.00 per month  
All utilities paid!
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3041 South Main Street • Niles, Ohio 44446

Ph: (330) 652-3888 • Fax: (330) 652-6365

Realtor®

Stouffer Realty

Whether buying or selling a home,
“Let Me Do Your Homework!”

1985 Niles Cortland Rd. SE, 
Warren, OH, 44484
(330) 856-6100 Office
(330) 719-1585 Mobile

rhorvath@stoufferrealty.com
rosemaryhorvath.stoufferrealty.com

330-847-7972

Going on vacation? Can’t take 
your furbaby? I can help!

Attention Ultium Cells Workers & GM Retirees

Over The Rainbow Adult Daycare
Planning Reopening by October 1st !
New Registrations currently being 

accepted! Don't Miss Out! 
Call Today! (330) 638-9599!

130 Windsor Dr. • Cortland, Ohio  44410 • 330.638.9599

20 West Main St. • Girard, OH 44420

Hours: 11am - 2:30am
7 Days A Week!

Kellner Range & Supply

325 Industrial Drive Suite 6
Columbiana OH, 44408

330.870.5095
support@Kellnerrangeandsupply.com

Buy • Sell  Trade 
• FFL Tranfers
Gun Shop &

Training Range

www.kellnerrangeandsupply.com

GM Employee Special:
FREE Box of Ammo with 

a Gun Purchase!

Advanced Pest Control Solutions
“We Meet You At Your Needs”

Jim Sinkuc
Sales/Service

advancedpest.com

General Pest Control, Termites, Rodents, 
Wildlife Ants, Bees, Yellow Jackets, Mice, Rats, Spiders,
Squirrels, Fleas, Bats, Birds, Bed Bugs and much more!

Real Estate Services

Dawn Cunningham
Realtor

www.howardhanna.com
223 Niles Cortland Rd

Warren, OH 44484

dawncunningham@howardhanna.com
Office: 330-856-7600 • Cell: 330-503-1982

Parkview Arms
Hubbard • 350 Parkview Dr. 

2 BR • Gorgeous!
Dishwashers, garbage disposal, above stove microwave & 

luxurious bath. On-site laundry. Heat, water, sewer & trash included.
Immediate, clean, residential, quite. No pets. No Smoking.

Starting at 
$700/mo

Call 330-728-6407
Call for move in specials

4806 Mahoning Ave nW
Warren, Oh 44483

330-847-7108
beveragetunnel@gmail.com

American Owned and Operated
Jeff & Carla Waldeck

Champion Beverage Tunnel

American Owned &
Operated for over

35 years!
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Funeral & Cremation Services

Traditional Funerals • Cremation Services • Pre-Planning Arrangements

James R. Williams Jr.
Funeral Director/Owner

611 Robbins Ave., Niles, OH 44446
330.652.2422 Fax 330.505.4261

www.hollowaywilliamsfuneralhome.com

Personalized final arrangements handled with integrity, dignity
and care to honor the unique memory of your loved one.

FUNERAL HOME & CREMATION SERVICE, INC.

Family Owned & Operated For Over 100 Years!
Cremation Services
starting at $984.00

NO JOB 2 BiG
Braun Radujkovic,

Owner

We Do Quality
Work For A Low

Price!
Free estimates! 
Fully Insured!

Niles Family Dentistry Associates

Full Mouth
Extractions

Same-day Denture
Repairs & Relines

In-House Dentures
Laboratory &
Technicians

Dr. A. Scott Santucci, General Dentist

Extended & Weekend hours
24-Hr. Emergency Care

Cleaning for Adults & Children
Fillings for Adults & Children

Crowns • Partials • Relining of Dentures
Bridges • Root Canals

iMPLANTS
• Cosmetic Bonding

• Whitening Procedures
0% Financing Available for up to 12 mos.

through Care Credit upon approval.

827 Robbins Ave. Niles, Ohio 44446

330-544-6522 or 330-652-2676

Full Set of Economy

Dentures..............$1,700

Single Arch Economy

Dentures................$950

Full Set of Premium

Dentures.............$1,900

Single Arch Premium

Dentures..............$1,050

Crown & Bridge....$925 
per unit

Partials Starting at.$325
per unit

Free Consultations

Denture Clinic

9011 Market St, North Lima

(330) 921-1101
keykutterz.com

Don’t pay those huge
dealership prices for
your key or fob call
KEY KUTTERZ
Your auto key specialist! See
how much we can save you!
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Welcome to the Embassy UAW Local 1112

5030 Youngstown -
Poland Rd. (Rt. 170)

Youngstown, OH 44514
(330) 755-1484

161 West Main Street • Cortland, OH 44410

330-637-4856

Kitchen & Bath Designers Cabinetry, Counter Tops

CoUNTerTopS AT WHoLeSALe prICeS

FiNANCiNG NOW AVAiLABLE

When buying or selling you 
need a professional! 

Call me for all your Real Estate needs

Stephanie Bozin,
GRI, Broker

214 Churchill Hubbard Rd Suite D
Youngstown, Oh 44505

Office: 330.759.4100 • Fax: 330.759.4150
Cell: 330.565.4710

email: Lstbozinrea@neo.rr.comSay it like a
caveman

Keith A Gregory
1914 Parkman Rd NW
Warren, Ohio 44485

330-937-6681
ibcreator.llc@mailfence.com

Hours BY AppoinTMenT

Downtown Niles

Call Us At
440-661-2419

John’s Roofing 
& Construction

Pole Barns • Siding & More

NEED CASH?

Support Your Union!  
Volunteer for a Committee!
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We are Ohio’s #1 Buick GMC Cadillac dealer for a reason!

Thank You! From the team at
Medina Buick GMC Cadillac

for all your hard work!
With this we will offer all GM 

Employees and Retirees 

$2,000 Trade Assistance
on any Employee & Retiree Deal!

No Questions Asked! 
You Deserve it!

Call and ask for 
Eddie Q

at 440-667-2651

All GM employees welcome.
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Senior & Veteran 
Discount 

Residential & 
Commercial

Drain and Plumbing • 24 Hour Emergencies

3097 Trumbull Ave
Niles, OH 44446

• All Faucets
• Hot Water Tanks
• Water Lines
• Sump Pumps
• Downspout Lines

• Water Jet Cleaning
• All Drains
• Gas Lines
• Sinks & Tubs
• Toilets & Septic

• Sewer Line
• Video Line Inspection
• Water Proofing
• Basement Water Proofing
• Basement Bathrooms

Stay up to date
Visit www.uaw.org for 

information about 
issues critical to 

Membership.

www.uaw.org
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